REGION IV COUNCIL

September 15, 2010

Church of St. Clement

President Cleve Corlett called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm and welcomed all.

The Rev. Joseph Constant gave the opening prayer.
Special Program:

Micah-Project Haiti: Father Constant, Director of Ethnic Ministries and Student Life at Virginia Theological Seminary, gave a moving presentation on the Micah Project, which addresses needs of children since before the devastating earthquake. Food and education are the primary means to help impoverished children. For more information, please see the website: www.haiti-micah.org.
Reports:

Treasurer: the financial report 12/31/09-8/31/2010 was distributed. Available balance is $9,652.64.
Dean: (the Rev. Oran Warden): no report
Executive Board (the Rev. John Hortum): No report
Old Business:

Region IV website: June Huber gave an update on the new website and asked for suggestions for items of interest to be included and kept current. Discussion followed.

New Business: (Cleve Corlett)
Bishop Johnston will hold listening sessions all around the Diocese on same-sex blessings: all are encouraged to attend.

The 2010 Outreach Committee will be chaired again by Jane Gilchrist (Christ Church) and is asked to present recommendations for expenditures for 2011 by Region IV.
No volunteers identified themselves to serve as Secretary of Region IV, beginning after Council, January 2011.

Round Table:
ECW 
St. George’s Fredericksburg will host the annual meeting of the Episcopal Church Women and the UTO Ingathering. Bishop Gulick will be keynote speaker.

Grace 
The Special Events calendar for 2010-2011 was distributed (attached).
A booklet on Outreach ministries at Grace was distributed.

Inova Alexandria Hospital is looking for candidates for chaplaincy.

A Spiritual retreat, February 26, 2011, will be led by Brother Curtis Almquist, Society of St. John the Evangelist.

Christ Church 
The Rev. Pierce Klemmt returned on Sunday after an absence of 7 months! 
On September 19th, the usual 4 services on Sundays will resume after having a combined 10 o’clock service in place this summer.
Bells Across America – Christ Church will be ringing their bells at 4:00PM on September 17th in honor of the 223rd anniversary of the writing of the Constitution. Everyone is encouraged to be part of the bell ringing wherever they are at that time. 

At the Blessing of the Back Packs, the children were each given a prayer card to carry with them in their back packs as a reminder that they are always in God’s care. 

Sunday, October 3rd Evensong at 5:00PM will be preceded by an organ concert at 4:40 by a visiting organist Joel Martinson from Church of the Transfiguration, Dallas. He also will direct the choir in a premier performance of music written by Mr. Martinson. 

Sunday, October 10th – Blessing of the Pets at 3:00PM in the churchyard. 

Donations of fresh produce from several farmers’ markets between Alexandria and Lorton are shared with Lazarus clients on Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Prayers are asked for parishioner, Christopher Hogin, as he begins his studies at Duke Divinity School in the process for ordination. 

Melanie Mullen, a seminarian at VTS from the Diocese of Washington, will serve this year for her field work. Two Lilly grant priests are serving for one more year. 
St. Clement’s
A new Region IV delegate will be chosen shortly.
Back packs and teachers will receive a blessing.

October 22 there will be an Art Auction: all welcome.

The Rev. Cynthia Park, deacon, was introduced.

No news from the City about the Winter Shelter.

Meade

Parish is recovering from storm damage.

Jazz services continue at 4 pm on Sundays.

Vacation Bible School went well.

Day Care Center plans are progressing.

St. Paul’s
The rector, the Rev.Oran Warden, also Dean of Region IV, is in the Sudan.

A new intergenerational bible study group is beginning.
Resurrection
A bittersweet homecoming took place on September 12 as the Rev. Vance and Mary Johnson retired after 36 years. An electronic carillon was dedicated in their honor.

A new singing group, the Spire Singers, has been formed to perform secular and sacred music at nursing homes and other venues. 

On October 9 there will be a ‘choir camp.”

Vestry story telling project continues. 

Immanuel Church-on-the-Hill 

School for the Spirit starts again tonight (9/15).

A Benedictine community will start meeting twice monthly starting 9/28. 

Pumpkins go on sale October 1.

Electronic re-cycling Day is October 23.

Emmanuel no report
The Rev. John Hortum closed the meeting with prayer.
Submitted by: Stefanie Reponen, secretary

Attachments:

Grace Church Special Events Calendar 2010-2011

